THE PARISHES OF

BRANDESTON AND KETTLEBURGH

Dear Everyone,
We hear so much in the media at present about the problem of global warming and the threat this poses to the natural world and to us- and especially to poor people in certain parts of the world.  The scientific community now seems almost unanimous about the problem, although no one can predict accurately exactly what the affects of global warming will be and there is some debate as to how much of it is caused by human activity (as far as I can see, probably most of it).  As we enjoy early summer and the beauty of the countryside and wildlife around us in Suffolk, I thought I would give some thoughts on the theology of creation, and how this affects what we do and how we act in the light of global warming.

First of all, although humans are obviously special in terms of our ability to control the natural world and order it to our liking, we are still part of the created order, part of God’s creation and as such we are dependant on God for all that we have.  This is why we celebrate the goodness of creation and give thanks to God at our Harvest Festivals.  What we tend to forget or not realise is how everything in the natural world is interdependent.  This is reflected in the image of the ‘web of life’, which shows the way that everything is interconnected.  So, for example, the destruction of the rainforests in the Amazon basin, in Indonesia or in central Africa affects all of us because of the carbon released into the atmosphere and conversely the loss of trees to soak up carbon dioxide from the air, and of course the world becomes a poorer place when species become extinct.

There has been a tendency in parts of Christian history and theology to view the world as essentially sinful and bad, distracting us from ‘spiritual’ things.  However there is now a much healthier understanding that God not only created everything, but also chose to enter the world in Jesus as a human being (the Incarnation), and that means that the natural world is inherently good and worth redeeming.  Many people have seen in the beauty and wonder of creation the workings of God and have been led to God through this, and there are many places in the Psalms where the psalmist talks about the creation praising God.  Of course, when there are natural disasters and destructive events, this does pose a problem, and it is difficult to believe that the resulting suffering and loss of life can be the will of God.  But this is a subject for another day (or article!).  However, I believe that God wants us to be part of his creative life and be part of his creative activity.  Sustainability is one of the big ‘buzzwords’ at present, but I think that we are called to sustain life, and not to do things which are destructive of life (as far as possible).  We are entrusted with the responsibility as stewards of the world to do all we can to nurture and care for life in all its wonderful variety and diversity, and to be part of the healing of creation.  

                                                                                                                 Richard Clement, Framlingham Curate
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	DIARY FOR JULY 2007


	Sunday 1st
	Kettleburgh Strawberry Tea  3 – 5pm at Kettleburgh Village Hall – see below.

	Wednesday 4th
	Discussion Group  1.030am at Bickley, Harriers Walk, Easton – see below.

	Wednesday 4th
	Evensong at Letheringham  6.30pm – see below.

	Thursday 5th
	100+ Club Draw  11am at Brandeston Village Hall Coffee Morning

	Friday 6th
	Kettleburgh Coffee Morning  10 – 12am in Village Hall

	Friday 13th
	Deanery Rounders Tournament  CANCELLED

	Saturday 14th
	Brandeston Disco & BBQ  8pm at Brandeston Village Hall

	Sunday 15th
	“Who is my neighbour?” – a youth event  7 – 8.30pm St Michael’s Church, Framlingham – see below.

	Sunday 15th
	Ufford Bygones and Fun Day  10am – 5pm at Crown Farm, Ufford. Fundraising for St Elizabeth Hospice

	Friday 20th
	Closing Date for Suffolk Wildlife Trust Photography Competition – see below.

	Sunday 29th
	Autojumble  8am – 1pm at Church Farm, Kettleburgh – see below.


KETTLEBURGH STRAWBERRY TEA

Sunday 1st July,  3.00 – 5.00pm at Kettleburgh Village Hall.

This has now become a traditional festive afternoon with the most lovely tea, cake and strawberries; there will be a draw and the opportunity to wander round Derek Hill’s garden in the sunshine (we hope!). Please come!

                                     GV
****************
EVENSONG AT LETHERINGHAM
This, and the last summer one on 5th September, will be taken by the Rev. Linda Allwood.

****************
DISCO AND BBQ

Saturday, 14th July at Brandeston Village Hall starting at 8 o’clock.  

Tickets £10 each from The Queen’s Head, Brandeston Thursday Coffee Morning or Fred Mugleston – 685661.

A fund raising event for the New Village Hall. 
****************
“WHO IS MY NEIGHBOUR?”

What?

A Youth Event

Age?

11-16

Where?

St Michael’s Church Framlingham

When?

Sunday 15th July

Time?

7 – 8.30pm



Food – Live Band – Drama

Why?

To meet with Jesus

A Loes Deanery Event

****************
SUFFOLK WILDLIFE TRUST PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION 2007
Entry forms for this competition are available now; closing date Friday 20th July. Picture categories are as follows:

	East Anglian Bird
	East Anglian Invertebrate

	East Anglian Landscape
	East Anglian Mammal, Reptile or Amphibian

	East Anglian Plant or Fungi
	British Wildlife Photograph (17 yrs & under)


There is a Young Photographer section for those aged 17 or under on the closing date.

Contact Trust Headquarters or Paul Collins (638217) for an entry form and full details.

****************
“THE KETTLE” - AUTOJUMBLE – 29th July
John Bater and Derek Holt are holding their annual Autojumble at Church Farm, Kettleburgh on the morning of  Sunday, 29th July from 8.00 a.m. to 1.00 p.m.  .They are asking for help before and during the event which, this year, is in aid of  Breakthrough Breast Cancer and Kettleburgh Village Hall.    A donation will also be given to the boy scouts in return for their help with car parking.
If you are able to help, maybe for just a short time, please telephone Derek Holt on 01728 724 858 or John Bater on 01728 723 532 to arrange times.

Barbara and Anne would also like help with cakes etc. which could be used for refreshments during the morning.   Please contact them on the above telephone numbers if you can help in this way.
Tractor Spares, Stationary Engines, Vintage Bygones, Motorcycles, Quality Old Tools and Boat Jumble.

Looking for that elusive part?

Need that unique tool?
Find it all and more at Kettleburgh!

Sunday 29th July 2007 from 8.00am to 1.00pm

Pitches £8 Entry for adults and children £2

In aid of Breakthrough Breast Cancer and Kettleburgh Village Hall

Book pitches on 724858 before 9.30pm

ADVANCED NOTICES

	Sat. 4th  August
	2 – 4pm
	Earl Soham Fete

	Sun. 19th August
	4.30pm
	Kettleburgh Pet Service

	Fri 24th  – Mon 27th August
	
	RBL Art Exhibition at Brandeston Hall 

(24th by invitation only)

	Sat. 1st September
	
	Kettleburgh Village Produce Show at Kettleburgh Village Hall

	Mon. 10th September
	
	Radio play at Brandeston

	Thur 13th September
	8pm
	Wine Society meeting in Brandeston Village Hall

	Sat. 22nd September
	
	Craft Fair at Brandeston

	Sun. 23rd September
	10am
	Brandeston Harvest Festival

	Sun. 7th October
	11am
	Easton Harvest Festival followed by lunch in village hall.

	Sun. 7th October
	5.30pm
	Kettleburgh Harvest Festival followed by Harvest Supper in village hall at 6.45pm


FROM THE REGISTERS
DR SHEILA GILLIAN MACKAY- WRAY
Sadly this month, again, we record the death of Sheila Mackay-Wray, aged 76 years, who died peacefully at her home, 96 College Road, Framlingham on May 13th 2007 following four years of ill-health borne with great courage and humour. A service to celebrate her life was held on Thursday 24th May at St Andrew’s Church, Kettleburgh; a church which Sheila loved and regularly attended when she was fit. The preacher at the service, attended by about 160 people, was Roger Dixon as he knew the family well when they lived in Kettleburgh. His own family grew up with those of Sheila. An appreciation of her professional life was given by Dr Stephen Norton who had known her for at least twenty years when the family moved to Suffolk. The service was followed by a private celebration after the committal at the church gate. A reception at the \Crown Hotel, Framlingham was well attended.

These are some of the words spoken by Stephen Norton in the church as we remembered Sheila.

Sheila was born in Glasgow into a medical family although her mother was a headmistress. Her father was an eminent Pathologist and her brother Clive grew up to be a Consultant ENT Surgeon. Sheila was born with high medical expectations; she trained at Glasgow Medical School where female students were thin on the ground. She formed many friendships and indeed met her first husband Iain whilst an undergraduate. Sheila’s first experience of practice was in a difficult area of Manchester, so by the time she arrived in Suffolk she was a very experienced and competent doctor. The family moved into Kettleburgh Old Rectory in 1978; Susie, Lorna and Colin in due course going to Brandeston Hall and Framlingham College.

Sheila settled well into the medical world, firstly doing locum work and then being invited to join the Framlingham Medical Practice as a partner; she quickly built up a following of loyal patients. As a doctor she was always courteous, she had a gentle and empathic manner, not greatly academic or scientific but she faithfully practiced the art of family medicine, with the vital ability to spot when there really was a problem. Stephen said “in the twenty or so years we worked together I have never known her to be angry or difficult, and I never heard her speak ill of anybody, neither patient nor colleague……she was always a pleasure to work with, with a light touch and a sense of fun, she could occasionally be quite outrageous!”

Sheila’s interests were many; of course her family who she adored and kept closely in touch with; she loved music and was a great fan of the visual arts, visiting the great exhibitions in London as well as locally; the organ recitals in Framlingham church on Sundays were a great favourite. Also a keen Easton Harriers supporter; she loved sailing and would be with David down at Levington Yacht Club at weekends.

Sheila saw much joy and much sadness; the death of Iain, her first husband followed by the untimely death of Susie, her elder daughter, on 4th March 2006. But there was great joy as she and David were married in Kettleburgh Church on Saturday 5th March 2001.
Roger Dixon spoke of Sheila again with warmth, he used the analogy of perfume. He knew she always used a special fragrance which itself spoke of her life, using such words as value, sensitivity, thoughtfulness, unselfishness, caring, fun and even giggly, this was Sheila. She left these values as she left her perfume. Roger spoke of a Bible passage which speaks of building your house on a rock and not on sand, this was Sheila’s way (Matthew 7:24-28). Roger told us of Sheila’s helpful interest in people’s lives, how she would often be found in Kettleburgh shop quietly helping someone. Sheila will be greatly missed among a wide range of people; we thank God for her life and offer her into His love and mercy. May she rest in peace.

We send our love and sympathy to David, Lou, Colin and all the family; we pray for them that they may know God’s peace and comfort.

May God bless you.






            GV
****************
BRANDESTON BAPTISM
On Sunday 3rd June 2007 Robert Edward Knight, aged 10 months, was baptised in All Saints’ Church, Brandeston in the family service. Robert is the son of Peter and Jane Knight who live at Bramley House, Low Road, Earl Soham, however until recently they lived at 34 Brandeston Street. Robert is greatly loved and cared for by his two sisters Heather and Sarah. This was a great Brandeston family occasion with many children (20) helping to fill the pews or elsewhere! It was Trinity Sunday and under the eye of, and with the help of, Mary and Ruth, the young people constructed a Trinity pyramid of cones intertwined with three colours of ribbon – to demonstrate the presence of and complexity of the truth of the trinity; Father, Son and Holy Spirit. They did well. Prior to this the young people had enjoyed a game of ‘pass the parcel’ which encouraged some interaction with adults entitled “what is your favourite” – this brought a lot of fun.

We send our love and good wishes to the family with our prayer that Robert will grow up to be fit and strong. May God bless you, Robert.



         GV
****************
COLINETTE GALLIENNE 1914 – 1997
On Sunday 3rd June, at the monthly family service in Brandeston, we dedicated a kneeler which had been given to the church in memory of “Miss Gallienne”; most of us respectfully called her by this name. The kneeler was given and embroidered by her nieces Rose and Lizzie Blancpain who live in Riaz, Switzerland; the kneeler depicts a very characteristic picture of Miss Gallienne driving her pony and trap at a good trot. We are very grateful to Rose and Lizzie for their skilled work and for giving us the kneeler.

There are other kneelers in the church to the memory of her family which go like this; father (sheep), mother (hen), brother (ark) and sister (bindweed).

A little history for interest I hope. The family, John and Mary the parents, with sister Elizabeth and brother John, moved to Brook Farm, Kettleburgh in 1927. John  Gallienne was a sheep farmer and enjoyed the pastures for his stock, hence when the wartime “Dig for Victory” campaign came about he would not plough up the pastures and so was removed from the farm. The farm was then taken over by Benjamin and Mona Clarke; part of the Letheringham Clarke family.
At this time Colinette became a farm worker somewhere else all the war and was only to return to the area in 1960 when she moved into Sandpit Cottage. She lived in Kettleburgh for twenty years, built some stables and kept eight or ten horses/ponies for children and adults to ride. Many, many people were taught to ride. The most memorable annual activity was her children’s riding camp at Thorpeness in August; the children would ride ‘their’ ponies to Thorpeness, it was quite some sight seeing them leave Kettleburgh for the camp.

We are very grateful to God for a faithful and much loved person.                                   GV

****************
JUNE MARRIAGE IN BRANDESTON
Congratulations! to Paul Randell and Harriet Warriner who were married in All Saints’ Church, Brandeston, on Saturday 9th June 2007. Paul is the only son of Tim and Marion Randell who live at West Hill Lodge, Riggle Street, Brandeston and Harriet is the younger daughter of David and Jackie Warriner of The Old School House, Rendham. Two of Harriet’s sisters Sophie and Susie were bridesmaids together with two of their little children, all dressed in avocado green dresses. The Best Man was Paul’s father, Tim.

The flowers in the church were really beautiful, having been arranged in a cottage garden style by the Brandeston ladies, guided so well as usual by Nancy Demetriadi. The organ was played by Melanie Bigden, who plays for all our weddings. The bride had chosen familiar tunes that everyone could sing along to. It was a great and really happy occasion, the church bursting full; little baby Rose (6 months) was happy to be with her Mum (the bride) dressed in the bridesmaids’ colours at the Blessing and as she left the church in her fathers arms. 

A reception was held afterwards in a marquee at The Old School House, Rendham. After two nights at Seckford Hall Hotel, the couple left for a honeymoon in North Yorkshire- a cottage right in the Dales.
We send our love and good wishes to Paul, Harriet and Rose with our prayers that they will be very happy as they settle into married life; their home is at Martlesham Heath.

            GV

PAST EVENTS
DISCUSSION GROUP

The Group met on 6th June to discuss agriculture in Kagera and Suffolk. We looked firstly at the constraints and problems faced by all farmers In Tanzania and Suffolk: such as the weather, pests and diseases, the vagaries of the market; the need to buy or store seed from year to year. African farmers tend to keep seed, which means that they cannot take advantage of Genetically Modified crops. In Suffolk, farmers are less affected by the weather, partly because irrigation is possible in times of low rainfall. They also have the advantage of a better chance of obtaining credit when needed.
We then looked at a few slides of the Kagera River and of similar areas in nearby Uganda, together with pictures of the crops grown in the “shambas” (Smallholdings in Kagera). These are coffee, green bananas (plantains), cassava, sweet potatoes, cotton, maize and now vanilla as a cash crop. (If you want to find out more about Kagera, go to Google on your computer and type in “Kagera Tanzania”). There are small industries in Kagera: fishing from Lake Victoria, coffee and tea processing and a cotton factory. Adding value to raw materials in this way should increase the prosperity of the people. Kagera suffers not only from being a long way from the capital; it has also suffered a huge influx of refugees, which has caused massive deforestation for cooking fires. There has been an added burden on other local resources, for example; health care and water provision and the roads have deteriorated with all the extra traffic.
Refugees and immigration lead to disturbances in the existing economic balance, as has the opening up of the European Common market. The farmers in Suffolk both benefit from cheap labour and at times lose out through competition from cheaper imports. When should there be political interference and when should market forces be allowed to rule? We decided that supporting organisations such as the World Development Movement was probably a good thing. It may persuade Parliaments to think again about issues, which ultimately affect us all.

The discussion on credit led us to look at the borrowing of money i.e. usury. In Biblical times, it was forbidden to lend money with interest. All debts were to be cancelled after 7 years. How does this compare with the cancellation of Debt from the World Bank in Developing Countries today? As we know the burden of debt owed by Developing Countries to the World Bank has led to increasing poverty in the Third World and in the inability to develop further. We also considered at this point, that western aid is given with strings attached to the advantage of the lender, i.e. we will lend to you if you pay for our technology or equipment.

Giving to the poor was expected. Farmers were supposed to give tithes to the Levites, who had no land, and to the poor every three years. We considered the poor in Suffolk and why they were poor.
Thinking about Aid led us to talk about “hand-outs” versus “trade” as a means of raising people out of poverty. Money for large schemes often does not percolate down and is often siphoned off by corrupt officials. Should we support organisations such as Trade Fair?

We prayed to God for a fairer deal between the rich and the poor nations of the world and for the outcome of the meeting of World Leaders.

              Jane Pollock

****************
KETTLEBURGH COFFEE MORNING
This joint venture between the Kettleburgh Green Trust, Parochial Church Council and Village Hall Committee was a definite success.  There were hot sausage rolls and fresh scones to have with your tea or coffee - plenty of catching up with those who have not got together for a while - the odd moan of course which does you good!

 Next coffee morning:  Friday 6th July 10-12.

 Look forward to seeing you there.




        Gwenda Weeks

             KGT - Trustee/Secretary

****************
[image: image1.png]


FILM CLUB

The final film in the 2006/2007 programme was The Queen which was very well attended by 35 people from Brandeston and surrounding villages.  This was the best attendance of the season and it is hoped that those coming  for the first time will continue to support the club when its starts again in September.   This is a super amenity for the village - a chance to see films on your doorstep and an opportunity to see things that you have missed or old favourites.   We are looking to put together an interesting and varied programme for the autumn 2007/spring 2008 season and would be pleased to receive any suggestions of films that you would like to see.  

Please contact either Mary Mitson-Woods on 684026 or Sue Thurlow on 685673.

****************
BRANDESTON 100+ CLUB
The draw for June took place at the village hall on Thursday 7th June. The winners were;


1st prize

Mr Philip Bays


2nd prize 
Dr Paddy Fielder

The draw for July will take place on Thursday 5th at 11.00am.

                 Don Evans

****************

KETTLEBURGH FUN DOG SHOW
On Saturday 19th May, Kettleburgh Green Trust organised the first Kettleburgh Fun Dog Show.  Although there were competing attractions on that date, we had an excellent turn out of dogs and their owners, coming to take part in various classes, or have a go on the agility course, or just to watch.

There were ten classes in all, and the judges, Nell Riehl and Louise Bazin had a hard job choosing the winners, as there were so many entries. The Green looked lovely in the sunshine, and even without a dog it was a very sociable and enjoyable event, which raised about £200, to go towards play equipment. 

Many thanks to Jeanne and Rod Durbin for all their hard work in planning and setting up, and thanks are also due to Deborah and Fraser Thomas as they provided most of the agility course equipment. Thanks also to everyone who helped, and most of all to Nell and Louise.

[image: image2.jpg]


                Since the Fun Dog Show we have discovered that dog shows were organized in the 80's by other residents of Kettleburgh with great success and many people were attracted as it represented a qualifying round for those more serious participants.

How interesting that it has been created again by the Kettleburgh Green Trust - if only for fun - 
Kettleburgh has obviously always been a doggy village!!  
 

It was extremely well attended and the weather was amazing, the afternoon included a demonstration of gun dog work and lots of entries were made in all categories, the agility course for 10p was a fun challenge and all the dogs behaved extremely well, even for "fetch the sausage".  It was particularly good to see so many children enjoying their pets.
 There had to be winners and lots of photos are featured with details of the winners on the Kettleburgh Parish website www.onesuffolk.co.uk/kettleburghpc.  Make sure you see the fancy dress!  The photos will change every week so keep looking.
 Thank you all for coming and raising approx. £200 for the play equipment for the village green and thank you, again,  to Nell and Louise for judging the entries so well.
 Gwenda Weeks
Trustee/Secretary
****************
CATS’ PROTECTION COFFEE MORNING
It is impossible to name all the helpers, supporters and donors who made the Cats’ Protection Coffee Morning at Manly, Kettleburgh on 25th May such a success, when the Rt. Hon. Ann Widdecombe, MP was the guest of honour. Grateful appreciation to everyone and this includes the Ipswich Community Wind Band, the EADT for the publicity, and to Darren Bishop for the transportation of chairs, cups and saucers. The total raised was £879.89.





       Kathleen Lusted
NOTICES & NEWS
LOST EWER
The copper ewer, used for baptisms in the church, has disappeared from the cupboard in the vestry. It has a number in security ink printed on it to identify it. If anyone can throw any light on it’s disappearance please let Eileen Leach know – tel: 685298.
       ATNF
****************
THE BENEFICE

The Benefice will be in the hands of the Rural Dean, Rev. Graham Owen, Rector of Framlingham. Also, each churchwarden will take responsibility for their own parish; that is the legal position. The church will be in very good hands, but it will mean that some people will be asked to do jobs that they are not doing now to keep the ship afloat. I know you will do a very good job until another incumbent arrives, which will not be for some time.

The future: The Deanery plan is that the Benefice will join together with the Marlesford Benefice (Parham, Hacheston, Campsea Ashe and Marlesford), in due course. The parish priest is Canon Harry Edwards who lives at Marlesford. 

More of this as the days go by – but I will miss you all.


            GV
****************
KETTLEBURGH FETE raised a grand total of £3,462.64 to be divided between St Andrew’s Church and the Village Hall. Well done everyone! More next month.

****************
INFORMATION FOR THE MAGAZINE

Now that Graham has retired it is necessary to spread the load of the subjects he has been writing about so fully. I should be grateful, therefore, if anyone who goes to various events, who could write a report about them for the magazine, would be so kind as to let me have a report by the 15th of the month please – no later. Thank you.

       ATNF

You can send any typed articles by e-mail to valerie.butcher@talk21.com, again by 15th of each month.



          



            VB
****************
BRANDESTON WEB SITE  (www.brandeston.net)

The site continues to attract visitors and we try to change it frequently to maintain interest; you can see exactly what has changed in the table on the site's front page. It carries the minutes of both the parish council and the village hall management which often provide interesting reading. It will soon contain information on the Parish Plan as the meetings get under way. Photos continue to be popular and the theme for June is "The Village Fete" so we are expecting plenty of photos towards the end of the month. A new section called "Village People" started in June which is intended to focus on individuals in Brandeston. The first is on Anthony Fletcher and his drawings. 
          Darryl Morgan
Once upon a time there were four people, named Everybody, Somebody, Anybody and Nobody.

There was a job to do and Everybody was sure that Somebody would do it. 

Anybody could have done it but Nobody did it.

Somebody got angry about that because it was Everybody’s job.

Everybody thought Anybody could do it but Nobody realised that Everybody didn’t do it.

It ended up by Everybody blaming Somebody when actually Nobody could accuse Anybody…..

And the job was left for the faithful few!

TIMES PAST
You may recall that in the April 2007 edition of Times Past, Sessions Field was mentioned as an abbreviation of Procession Field, Kettleburgh. It was part of the route followed on Rogation Sunday when the parish boundaries were walked and beaten.
Brandeston has the expenses of one of these celebrations recorded which makes interesting reading.

‘Parish expenses towards the Perambulation on the 22nd day of May this present year 1724:-








£. s   d

Item: 3 bushels of malt (a bushel equals 8 gallons or 36.4 litres)

     7..6

Item: a Shive (slice-Shakespeare) of Beef weight 2 stone 2lbs (a stone equals 14lb

or 6.35kg)







     6..5

Item: a shoulder of Veal weight 12lbs




     2..0

Item: ½ a bushel of Meal






     1..10

Item: a quart of Butter (2lb)





         10

Item: 1½lb of Hops






     1..4

To Luke Graistone for dressing of the Dinner and his trouble


     5..0

Item: 1lb of Tobacco






     5..6

Item: Pipes







     2..0

This would have totalled £1..12..5 which in today’s money (2007) would have been about £123.12 – a reasonable get-together for the village!

Not a lot is known about the Graistone family in Brandeston, partly because the Parish Registers are incomplete from 1736 to 1742. The records we have show that Luke Graistone married Mary Moor in January 1730 and that the couple had at least five children of whom two died in infancy. Luke died in 1754 and was buried in the Churchyard. Members of the family remained in the village until the 1780’s. 
       WMW

Cover Illustration
Isaac Johnson (1754-1835) of Woodbridge, surveyor, topographer and water-colourist, included this drawing of a font in All Saints’ Church, Brandeston in his folio of drawings of Suffolk churches, dated 1818, now in Suffolk Record Office, Ipswich (HD 484).
Brandeston’s font now looks very different; the bowl is similar but with distinctly less slope on the sides, and is supported by eight slender columns around a circular central column, arising from an octagonal base without decoration, and standing on an octagonal plinth similar to that depicted by Johnson. The present font is very similar to that at All Saints’, Drinkstone. (see illustration)
Was the entire stem and base replaced in the extensive church restoration in the 1860s or perhaps the entire font replaced with one from another church – or did Isaac Johnson mistakenly attribute his drawing to Brandeston?

             Dr Robert Warner
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The excellent drawing of the font, on the cover, was done from a photograph by Gwyneth Fookes. Thank you very much Gwyneth, it was beautifully drawn.
                         ATNF
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